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 It is that time again!!  In just three Sundays we will gather in 
large numbers to celebrate the most innovative, creative, generous, 
genius, and overall significant events in the history of Godôs good 
earth.  It is the day when we faithfully recognize the resurrection of 
Jesus.  The importance of this event is so large that even after 
nearly two thousand years, Christian folks choose to make the trek 
to worship in order to say ñthanks.ò  Easter is the time when we re-
member the love of God, in which we find assurance that Godôs 

word is bond, and that in the depth of loveôs commitment God has an eternal promise 
for us.  
 As we move quickly in the direction of the Holy Week experience, there are a 
few considerations on our calendar created to enhance your spiritual experience of 
the season.  Much of this information will be in this and in the next newsletter.  For 
my purpose today I give you a ñheads-up.ò   
 Remember:  Palm Sunday, April 13th.   All in attendance at worship will 
have the privilege of joining in the ñparade.ò  During Holy Week remember our time 
together on Maundy Thursday, April 17th.   At 6:00 p.m. our choir and friends will 
present ñSong of the Shadows.ò  Communion will be offered as well.  Our Good Fri-
day  offering is a ñcome and goò communion and prayer time in the sanctuary is from 
11:30 to 1:30.  Then, on April 20th, comes Easter Sunday with joyful celebrations of 
worship at 7:00 a.m. and 10:00 a.m.  This is a great time to bring friends and to re-
member to be invitational and welcoming. Be sure to remember to bring flowers 
for the ñfloweringò of the cross. 
 In the meantime, in these days as we move in the direction of Easter, do re-
member the challenge set aside to increase the experience of lent through personal 
acts of ñprayer, fasting, and works of loveò for these forty days.  There is a separate 
article in this newsletter which shares the specifics.  

 See you all Sunday, if not before . . . Regards and God Bless . . . Richard  

Contact Us  
 
 

105 N. Montgomery St 
Gilmer, TX 75644 
903-843-2610 
 
www.gilmer -fumc.com 
 

Pastor, Richard Laster 
pastorlaster@etex.net 
 

Secretary, Carol Craddock 
fumcsect@etex.net 
 

Financial Secretary, Lamon Geddie 
fumcacct@etex.net 

A Taste of What's Inside  
 

2, 5 - Church facts 
2 - Relay for Life 
2 - United Methodist Men 
3 - Music Notes 
3 - April Ladiesô Event 
3 - Ladiesô Bible Study 
4 - Youth News 
4 - Children's Corner 
4 - Lenten Challenge 
5 - Puppets for Jesus 
5 - Play @ First 
 

Mark Your Calendar  
 

1 - Lenten Worship Schedule 
2 - Relay for Life - April 25th 
2 - UM Men - April 3rd 
3 - Maundy Thursday - April 17th 
3 - Ladiesô Event - April 3rd 
3 - Ladiesô Bible Study - April 22 
4 - Youth Rally - April 13th 
4 - Impact Weekend - May 16th - 
 18th 
4 - Joy Singers - April 13th 
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WE SHOW OUR LOVE 
 
 

By Our Prayers . . .   
 

Terry Barnhill, Dick Chrisp, Don Clark, Beemer Crombie, 
Millie Feller, Tom Gray, Roy Helpenstill, Pat Johnson, 
Sandra Johnson, Tony Kuza, Russ Logan, James 
McClain, Cherie Nazzal, Gary Patterson, Don Shipman, 
Betty Wallace 
 

Remember ongoing prayers for loved ones with serious ill-
nesses, our shut-ins, family and friends in the military service 

and the leaders and staff of our church and our country. 
 

Remember to check our Web Site  
for up-to-the-minute prayer requests.   

  

Date 
Sunday 

School 
Worship Visitors 

3-16 92 171 15 

3-23 94 172 15 
 

Average   
Year to Date 

93 168 21 

 

Average   
Last Year 

87 170 22 

 

Statistically Speaking 

Our Presence 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Jimmy Bedard  

Joined March 2, 2014  

  

 

Thanks to everyone who sup-
ported the recent fundraising 
luncheon. We raised $1,025 
towards our goal of $8,000. 
Special thanks to Barbara Wil-
liams and all her helpers who 
prepared and served the food. 

 

If you want to be part of our team and walk with us 
on Friday, April 25 th, registration forms are avail-
able in the church entrance. If you want to help us 
reach our goal, donations are welcome. Make 
checks payable to the American Cancer Society  
and put them in the offering plate or bring them to 
the church office. 
 

Steve Nye  

 

United Methodist Men  

will meet Thursday, April 3rd,  

at 6:30 p.m.  

in the CLC.  

All men of the church are welcome.  

 

Prayer Ministry 
  

5ƻƴΩǘ ǿƻǊǊȅ ŀōƻǳǘ ŀƴȅǘƘƛƴƎΤ ƛƴǎǘŜŀŘ ǇǊŀȅ ŀōƻǳǘ  

ŜǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎΤ ǘŜƭƭ DƻŘ ȅƻǳǊ ƴŜŜŘǎΣ ŀƴŘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ 

to thank Him for His answers.  --  Philippians 4:6 
  

{ǳōƳƛǘ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘǎ ǘƻ /ƘǳǊŎƘΩǎ ǿŜō ǇŀƎŜΥ 

www.gilmer-fumc.com 

 Or Call:  Church Office ς 903-843-2610 

Jane Wilson ς  903-841-1291 

 

Our Worship Service is broadcast 

on ETEX, Channel 999, Sunday, 6 p.m. 

and Monday, 9 a.m. and 6 p.m. 

Th e M ethodi s t  Messenger  

      L i ke  us  on  Facebook        

       F i r s t  Un i ted  Method is t  Church    

               of  G i lmer  

 

    Our Deepest Sympathy toé 

         Verlon Feller on the loss of his brother,      

              Carl Feller 

 

https://www.facebook.com/
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Each Sunday in Lent has had a very special emphasis in leading us toward the Cross.  
The fifth Sunday in Lent is April 6.   With our scripture from Ezekiel 37:1-14, our empha-
sis is upon Ezekiel and the valley of dry bones.  Our anthem for this day is actually a 
hymn from our newest hymnal, Worship and Song.  The Chancel Choir will be singing 
ñDays of Elijah.ò  Our hymns for the day will include ñSpirit of Faith, Come Downò and 

ñOh, I Know the Lordôs Laid His Hands on Meò accompanied by our guitar players, Bob Bates and Buzzy Green. 
 

Palm Sunday, April 13, leads us to Holy Week.  We will begin the service with everyone in the congregation bring-
ing palm branches to the altar during our first hymn, ñAll Glory, Laud, and Honor.ò  The Joy Singers will be singing a 
beautiful anthem with the Chancel Choir, ñSing to the Lord, Hosanna!ò by Liebergen.  The second hymn will be ñTell 
Me the Stories of Jesus.ò  The Chancel Choir will be singing a wonderful anthem of praise, ñJesus, Name Above All 
Namesò arranged by Wilson, which focuses on our scripture for the day from Matthew 21:1-11.  Our benediction 
response will lead us into our week of darkness.  A beautiful anthem, ñAgnus Deiò (Lamb of God) by Lang will be 
sung by the Chancel Choir and soloist, Matthew Monk, as our sanctuary is darkened and the congregation leaves 
in silence.     
 

ñSong of the Shadowsò by Joseph Martin will be presented on Thursday evening, April 17th, (Maundy Thursday) by 
the Chancel Choir.  Guest soloists include Cammy Burkhalter, Brent Heatherington, and Darren Richardson who 
will be singing ñWere You There When They Crucified My Lordò as we traditionally end our service by placing nails 
in the Cross.  The musical will be narrated by Richard and Susan Laster, and will be accompanied by Bill Marshall, 
the Longview Symphony String Quartet, with oboist, and our own Brenda Brannon on flute.  Extinguishing candles 
will be Brianna Esquivel and Raymond Sorrells. Communion will be offered during the service. 
 

Good Friday will include a ñcome-and-goò communion and private prayer and meditation in our sanctuary.    
 

Holy Week services will conclude with marvelous celebrations of our RISEN LORD on Easter Sunday morning sun-
rise and worship services.  More about those details in the next edition of the MESSENGER. 
 

In Christôs love, 

Lora 

Music Notes 
by Lora Robison  
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April Ladiesô Event 
 

 

Parade of Easter Hats  
 
Ladies, look in your closet 
and dust off your Easter 
hat. Our next ladies event 

will be a Parade of Easter Hats! Donôt have an Easter Hat? 
Then see what you can create or wear your favorite hat. 

 
We will meet on Thursday, April 3rd at 6:00 pm in the Fellow-
ship Hall. Shirley Williamson will be our guest speaker for the 
evening. Shirley is the wife of a retired Methodist minister.  

 
Each member is asked to bring a salad to share. Also donôt 
forget to invite a friend. 

 

Diane Chevalier 

Ladiesô Bible Study 
 

Our next Bible Study is 
scheduled to begin on 
April 22nd. We will be 
studying The Christ-
Centered Woman by 
Kimberly Reisman. This 
6 week, in-depth Bible 

study helps women find balance at every 
stage of life.  
 

We are offering a Tuesday morning group 
and a Tuesday evening group. Leaders are 
needed for both sessions . The evening 
class is flexible. If you would like to lead the 
group but prefer another evening then please 
let me know. 
 

Diane Chevalier 
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Hello everyone! I know this past week we 
returned to school but I hope everyone had 
a great spring break. On Thursday, March 
13th the youth of our church along with 
FUMC Pittsburg and Soules Chapel came 
together here at FUMC Gilmer for a Spring 
Break Bash! Between the three churches, 
there were around 40 youth and adults that 
attended. The youth had lots of fun playing 
basketball and gaga ball and our friends 
from Pittsburg helped cook some awesome 
chicken and hot dogs out on the grill. It's 
always fun getting together with those 
groups and we will continue to work to get 
together more often.  

 
 
 
        
    
 

Youth News by Matt Potter 

www.gilmer-fumc.com  

 

�&�K�L�O�G�U�H�Q�·�V���&�R�U�Q�H�U����
by Chandra Sorrells   

Last month, we studied Jonah 
and the Whale.  We learned that 
we cannot hide from God.  We 
also learned that the He loves 
everyone, even our enemies.  It 
was a really great study about 
compassion, repentance and for-
giveness.  This month in Sunday 
School we will be studying the 
Journey to the Cross as we pre-
pare for Easter.  We are looking 
forward to another great study.   
 

Palm Sunday, April 13th, the Joy 
Singers will be singing during 
worship and all children will lead 
the bringing in of the Palm 
leaves.  It will be an exciting Sun-
day and all children are encour-
aged to participate.   
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    Mark your 

    Calendars...  

 
 

Reminders about our Lenten emphasis 
to focus on the goodness of Godôs love. 
 
�x�� Set time aside each day for prayer and 
meditation.   Reading through the Gospel lessons 
related to Jesus and the cross is a good discipline. 

 
�x�� Remember the various opportunities offered during the sea-

son . Sign-up information is available on tables in the common area 
between the churchôs kitchen and Fellowship Hall. 

 
�x�� Participate in worship opportunities . Check church bulletins and 

upcoming newsletters for more information. 
 
�x�� Dedicate yourself to gifts of sacrificial living. Give up some-
thing in order to show your thanks for Godôs ñgiftò of love.  Set 
aside the money you save in the ñSpecial Offeringò envelope to 
support the church's efforts to minister to the children in our com-
munity. 
 

 

April 13th -  Youth Rally at New Boston -  Meet at our church 
         at 1:30 p.m. 
  

April 20th -  Easter Sunday  
  

May 16th- 18th -  Impact Weekend                                                                          

 


